
December 29, 2023 

VIA EMAIL (DOJ-CPB@DOJ.NH.GOV) 

Attorney General John Formella 
Office of the Attorney General 
33 Capitol Street 
Concord, NH  03301 

Re: Supplemental Incident Notification 

Dear Attorney General Formella: 

We are writing on behalf of our client, CBIZ, Inc. to provide an update regarding the MOVEit 
security incident that we reported to your office on September 1, 2023.1  

CBIZ has continued to work with its clients to identify individuals whose information was 
involved and identify addresses for those individuals.  CBIZ has now mailed notification letters 
via United States Postal Service First-Class mail to a total of 3,238 New Hampshire residents in 
accordance with N.H. Rev. Stat. Ann. § 359-C:20.2  The personal information varied by New 
Hampshire resident but included one or more of the following:  

.  CBIZ is offering complimentary credit 
monitoring, fraud consultation, and identity theft restoration services through Kroll to all New 
Hampshire residents whose  was involved in the 
incident. 

1 Several companies receive accounting and other services from Mayer Hoffman McCann P.C. (MHM), and revenue 
assurance and compliance services from CBIZ KA Consulting Services, LLC (CBIZ KA). CBIZ provides MHM and 
CBIZ KA with its IT environment. This notice is filed on behalf of CBIZ, CBIZ KA, MHM and their clients. 

2 This report does not waive any objections CBIZ, MHM, CBIZ KA or any companies that receive services from 
CBIZ, MHM, or CBIZ KA may have that New Hampshire lacks regulatory authority over them related to any claims 
that may arise from this incident, or that New Hampshire lacks jurisdiction over them. 






